

REPORT TO COUNCIL 18 JANUARY 2005 

CHAIR OF COMMUNITY OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The meeting of the Committee in this cycle began by considering two matters that have been at the centre of our work for some time. 

Firstly we returned to the housing strategy and homelessness issues in the new context following the flooding. As well as receiving an update on the effects on demand for short/medium term accommodation the Committee also considered the likely need to review the Action Plan stemming from the Housing Strategy document. 

Clearly having played a key role in its development and as the Council body charged with monitoring the implementation of the Action Plan members of the Committee were keen to have a continuing role in its possible amendment and monitoring. It was noted that our monitoring would probably need to happen on a more frequent basis in the months ahead than originally envisaged. 

The immediate crisis and then the continuing role in respect of flood victims and housing needs raises key issues about the current levels of staffing capacity within the Housing Section and it was accepted that this matter would need to be kept under close review.

In relation to the closely linked issue of homelessness it was noted that the floods had effected the timescale for review of homelessness services and City Council hostel provision which commenced in November. However a number of issues and in particular the flooding of John Street Hostel were felt to have placed an even greater emphasis on making progress with the review as a matter of urgency. Whilst supporting this the Committee was also concerned to ensure that their role in the process was maintained and also that the review did not simply deal with the immediate position. It needed to be managed in a way that ensured that all the issues, including the very serious position with increasing rates of homelessness in the City from before the floods were addressed by its outcomes. 

Our meeting also received an update on the position with the Sheepmount. Given the extent of the flooding and the consequent effects on the delivery of the contract our monitoring role will now be continuing in respect of this project for a longer period than any of us could have anticipated. Members will be making another site visit to the Sheepmount later in the month to examine progress on the ground. 

The meeting also considered two documents that were being consulted upon by external bodies. The Committee gave detailed examination to the document concerning the Future of Acute Health Services in North Cumbria. The representative from the PCTs in attendance was presented with a range of concerns both about the nature of the consultation, which appeared flawed in a number of key ways and the proposals themselves. Whilst our Committee does not obviously have the statutory role in respect of oversight and scrutiny of the health service, I think this was a useful session which hopefully may be repeated, particularly as this review seems to promise a further series of reviews as recommendations are progressed. 

Finally the Committee examined the issues arising from the Strategic Area Review undertaken by the Learning and Skills Council. The Vice Chair of the Committee who chaired this particular item informed me that a wide ranging debate ensued and I am sure we will need to return to the important issues raised within this document both in O&S and the whole Council in due course. 

I noted last time that the Committee was commencing a new Subject Review. Our planned session for January had to be postponed. Accordingly it is anticipated that the Committee will now be taking its first evidence in March on issues relating to Anti Social Behaviour. 

Michael Boaden

Chair of Community O&S Committee

22 February 2005
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